Law Offices of

Michael £. McClain AWERKAMP 8 MCCLA]N, P.C.

Lucinda Awerkamgp, Of Counsel

P.O. Box 250
Quincy, Ilinois
(217) 224-8606
Fax (217) 224-5123

‘.: ,‘n;&g ...3'
TClERK SorED
MAR 12 2017
STATE Qi» ILLINOI

March 9, 2012 Polluron Control 805&
The Honorable Tom Holbrook
Chairman 6\
Jlhinois Pollution Control Board o

1021 N. Grand Ave., East ¥ i
PO Box 19274 /@“\ ’Z?iﬂ/

Springfield, IL 62794 QC/@”’

/ (o —
Dear CW

[ am an attorney and a lobbyist in Springfield and was involved with the Village of Lyons in
their efforts to dispose of excess dirt that was excavated which did not meet the “residential
inhalation and ingestion standards” for soil and was, therefore, “too dirty” to remain on the
future park site.

The village hired a professional soil consultant who proposed removing all unswtable soil from
the park site and depositing it in the Reliable Materials Lyons quarry/CCDD site adjacent to the
Village’s proposed park project. As the soil posed no threat to local groundwater, this proposal
represented the lowest~cost, environmentally safe disposal option.

The proposed plan was rejected by the Illinois EPA because the soil did not meet the EPA’s
proposed rules for CCDD disposal and, therefore, could not be deposited in the quarry/CCDD
site. In response, the consultant proposed a plan which included comprehensive testing of all
excess souls to separate areas which passed CCDD standards from those areas that did not. The
plan was to dispose of the soil that met CCDD standards in the quarry while hauling the
ineligible material off site to a landfill.



Lyons was able to dispose of approximately half of the excess soil in the adjacent quarry. The
remaining material was designated for landfill disposal at a projected cost of $1,500,000.00
which the Village did not have.

The lllinois EPA finally agreed to a compromise whereby a berm was to be constructed with the
remaining excess soil on a portion of the park property. The berm was to be covered with three
feet of clean so1l and this “bamer” would render the matenal harmless to humans. The berm was
built on the park property at a cost of $150,000 and it 1s now covered with three feet of clean
soil. If the EPA had allowed the soil to be moved 100 feet into the adjacent quarry, it would
have been covered by a lot more than three feet of soil. This does not seem like a logical
solutton.

In my opinion the PCB should give the EPA enough flexibility to establish rules to deal with
situations similar to Lyons. A more relaxed inhalation standard would make more sense in that
this material will be covered with clean soil and the quarry could be restricted to industrial or
commercial use. The EPA should not be bound to one solution for an infinite number of
problems. The PCB will hopefully give the EPA enough flexability in rulemalking to allow
unique solutions to unique problems.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Michael F-McClain
Cc: 100 W. Randolph, Suite 11-500 \/

Chicago, L. 60601
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I am an attorney and a lobbyist in Springfield and was involved with the Village of Lyons in
their efforts to dispose of excess dirt that was excavated which did not meet the “residential
mhalation and ingestion standards” for soil and was, therefore, “too dirty” to remain on the
future park site.

The village hired a professional soil consultant who proposed removing all unsuitable soil from
the park site and depositing it in the Reliable Materials Lyons quarry/CCDD site adjacent to the
Village’s proposed park project. As the soil posed no threat to local groundwater, this proposal
represented the lowest-cost, environmentally safe disposal option.

The proposed plan was rejected by the Illinois EPA because the soil did not meet the EPA’s
proposed rules for CCDD disposal and, therefore, could not be deposited in the quarry/CCDD
site. In response, the consultant proposed a plan which included comprehensive testing of all
excess soils to separate areas which passed CCDD standards from those areas that did not. The
plan was to dispose of the soil that met CCDD standards in the quarry while hauling the
ineligible material off site to a landfill.



Lyons was able to dispose of approximately half of the excess so1l in the adjacent quarry. The
remaining material was designated for landfill disposal at a projected cost of $1,500,000.00
which the Village did not have.

The Illinois EPA finally agreed to a compromise whereby a benm was to be construcied with the
remaining excess soil on a portion of the park property. The berm was to be covered with three
feet of clean soil and this “barrier” would render the matenal barmless to humans. The berm was
built on the park property at a cost of $150,000 and 1t is now covered with three feet of clean
soil. If the EPA had allowed the soil to be moved 100 feet into ihe adjacent quarry, it would
have been covered by a lot more than three feei of soi. This does not seem like a logical
solution.

In my opinion the PCB should give the EPA enough flexibility to establish rules to deal with
situations similar to Lyons. A more relaxed inhalation standard would make more sense in that
this material will be covered with clean soil and the quarry could be restricted to industrial or
commercial use. The EPA should not be bound to one solution for an infinite number of
problems. The PCB will hopefully give the EPA enough flexibility in rulemaking to allow
unique solutions to unique problems.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Michael F. Clamn

Ce: 100 W. Randolph, Suite 11-500/
Chicago, IL 60601
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Dear Member Glosser:

I am an attomey and a Jobbyist in Springfield and was involved with the Village of Lyons in
their efforts to dispose of excess dirt that was excavated which did not meet the “residential
inhalation and ingestion standards” for soil and was, therefore, “too dirty” to remain on the
future park site.

The village hired a professional soil consultant who proposed removing all unsuitable soil from
the park site and depositing it in the Reliable Materials Lyons quarry/CCDD site adjacent to the
Village’s proposed park project. As the soil posed no threat to local groundwater, this proposal
represented the lowest-cost, environmentally safe disposal option.

The proposed plan was rejected by the Illinois EPA because the soil did not meet the EPA’s
proposed rules for CCDD disposal and, therefore, could not be deposited in the quarry/CCDD
site. In response, the consultant proposed a plan which included comprehensive testing of all
excess so1ls to separate areas which passed CCDD standards from those areas that did not. The
plan was to dispose of the soil that met CCDD standards in the quarry while hauling the
ineligible material off site to a landfill.



Lyons was able to dispose of approximately half of the excess soil in the adjacent quarry. The
remaining material was designated for landfill disposal at a projected cost of $1,500,000.00
which the Village did not have.

The Illinois EPA finally agreed to a compromise whereby a berm was to be constructed with the
remaining €xcess soil on a portion of the park property. The berm was to be covered with three
feet of clean soil and this “barmier” would render the material harmless to humans. The benm was
bwlt on the park property at a cost of $150,000 and it is now covered with three feet of clean
soil. If the EPA had allowed the soil to be moved 100 feet into the adjacent quairy, it would
have been covered by a lot more than three feet of soil. This does not seem like a logical
solution.

In my opinion the PCB should give the EPA enough flexibility to establish rules to deal with
situations similar to Lyons A more relaxed mnhalation standard would make more sense m that
this matenal will be covered with clean soil and the quarry could be restricted to mndustrial or
commercial use. The EPA should not be bound to one -solution for an nfinite number of
problems. The PCB wall hopefully give the EPA enough flexibility m rulemaking to allow
unique solutions to unique problems.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Michael F\vicClain

Ce: 100 W. Randolph, Suite 11-50Q/
Chicago, IL 60601
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Dear MW On- ~

[ am an attomey and a lobbyist m Sprningfield and was mvolved with the Village of Lyons in
their efforts to dispose of excess dirt that was excavated which did not meet the “residential
inhalation and ingestion standards” for soil and was, therefore, “too dirty” to remain on the

future park site.

The village hired a professional soil consultant who proposed removing all unsuitable soil from
the park site and depositing it in the Rehable Materials Lyons quarry/CCDD site adjacent to the
Village’s proposed park project. As the soil posed no threat to local groundwater, this proposal
represented the Jowest-cost, environmentally safe disposal option.

The proposed plan was rejected by the Illinois EPA because the soil did not meet the EPA’s
proposed rules for CCDD disposal and, therefore, could not be deposited in the quarry/CCDD
site. In response, the consultant proposed a plan which included comprehensive testing of all
excess soils to separate areas which passed CCDD siandards from those areas that did not. The
plan was to dispose of the soil that met CCDD standards in the quarry while hauling the
ineligible material off site to a landfill.



Lyons was able to dispose of approximately half of the excess soil in the adjacent quarry The
remaining material was designated for landfill disposal at a projected cost of $1,500,000.00
which the Village did not have.

The 1llinois EPA finally agreed to a compromise whereby a berm was to be constructed with the
remaining excess soil on a portion of the park property. The berm was to be covered with three
feet of clean soil and this “barrier” would render the matenal harmless to humans. The berm was
built on the park property at a cost of $150,000 and it is now covered with three feet of clean
soil. If the EPA had allowed the soil to be moved 100 feet into the adjacent quarry, it would
have been covered by a lot more than three feet of soil. This does not seem like a logical
solution.

In my opinion the PCB should give the EPA enough flexibility to establish rules to deal with
situations simular to Lyons. A more relaxed inhalation standard would make more sense in that
this material will be covered with clean soil and the guarry could be restricted to industrial or
commercial use. The EPA should not be bound to one solution for an infinite number of
problems. The PCB will hopefully give the EPA enough flexibility in rulemaking to allow
unique solutions to unigue problems.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Michael R, McClain
Ce: 100 W. Randolph, Suite 11-500 \/

Chicago, IL 60601
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Dear Memw &'M

[ am an attorney and a lobbyist in Springfield and was involved with the Village of Lyons
their efforts to dispose of excess dirt that was excavated which did not meet the “residential
inhalation and ingestion standards” for soil and was, therefore, “too dirty” to remain on the
future park site.

The village hired a professional soil consultant who proposed removing all unsuitable soil from
the park site and depositing it in the Reliable Materials Lyons quarry/CCDD site adjacent to the
Village’s proposed park project. As the soil posed no threat to local groundwater, this proposal
represented the lowest-cost, environmentally safe disposal option.

The proposed plan was rejected by the Ililinois EPA because the soil did not meet the EPA’s
proposed rules for CCDD disposal and, therefore, could not be deposited in the quarry/CCDD
site. [n response, the consultant proposed a plan which included comprehensive testing of all
excess soils to separate areas which passed CCDD standards from those areas that did not. The
plan was to dispose of the soil that met CCDD standards in the quarry while hauling the
neligible material off site to a landfill. '



Lyons was able to dispose of approximately half of the excess soil in the adjacent quarry. The
remaining material was designated for landfill disposal at a projected cost of $1,500,000.00
which the Village did not have.

The IMinois EPA finally agreed to a compromise whereby a berm was to be constructed with the
remaining excess soil on a portion of the park property. The berm was to be covered with three
feet of clean soil and this “barrier” would render the material harmless to humans. The berm was
built on the park property at a cost of $150,000 and it is now covered with three feet of clean
soil. If the EPA had allowed the soil to be moved 100 feet into the adjacent quarry, 1t would
have been covered by a lot more than three feet of soil. This does not seem like a logical
solution.

In my opinion the PCB should give the EPA encugh flexibility to establish rules to deal with
situations similar to Lyons. A more relaxed inhalation standard would make more sense in that
this material will be covered with clean soil and the quarry could be restricted to industnial or
commercial use. The EPA should not be bound to one solution for an infinite number of
problers. The PCB will hopefully give the EPA enough flexibility in rulemaking to allow
unique solutions to unique problems.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Michael F. Clain

Cc: 100 W. Randolph, Suite 11-500 /
Chicago, IL. 60601



